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(Translated from Russian) 

Information from the Russian Federation in connection with the enquiry of the 
Special Rapporteurs of the Human Rights Council concerning the victimization of Mr. 
Andrei Yurov and other human rights defenders from Human Rights House – 
Voronezh 

Reference: UA RUS 6/2014 

 The Russian Federation hereby reports that on 2 July 2014 police station No. 6 of 
the Russian Department of the Ministry of Internal Affairs for Voronezh (hereinafter 
referred to as the Department) launched a criminal inquiry into the physical injury sustained 
by Mr. Andrei Yurov at 6.20 p.m. at 7A Kalyaev Street in Voronezh (case No. 14163855), 
on evidence of an offence under article 116, paragraph 2 (a), of the Criminal Code of the 
Russian Federation (Battery and other acts of violence causing physical pain with intent to 
commit criminal mischief). A range of investigative measures is currently being taken to 
identify the perpetrators. Mr. Yurov underwent a forensic medical examination as part of 
the criminal case, which established that he had sustained minor injuries. 

 In addition, forensic chemical tests were performed and witnesses were interviewed 
in the course of the proceedings. The criminal case is subject to special supervision by the 
Central Department of the Ministry of Internal Affairs for Voronezh Province. Information 
on the measures taken has been submitted to Mr. A. Babushkin, a member of the 
Presidential Council on the Development of Civil Society and Human Rights. 

 The voluntary association Group of Changes is not registered in the Justice 
Department for Voronezh province registry of non-profit voluntary organizations carrying 
out work in the area of the city of Voronezh maintained by the Department of the Russian 
Ministry of Internal Affairs for Voronezh, and the Department has no information on record 
about the association’s activities. 

 Police station No. 6 of the Department received no reports of unlawful displays of 
provocative banners or of displays of posters with information on the activities of the 
members of Human Rights House – Voronezh by unidentified persons in the Central 
District of Voronezh. Public order during large public events of a political nature, including 
those involving human rights organizations, is maintained in accordance with the relevant 
laws and regulations. 

    








